Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8pm on Tuesday, 20th May 1986.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Denis Coleman Colin Sinden Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Sid & Barbara Powell.

The Minutes of the last Meeting were read and adopted.

Matters arising:-

The Manager of the Albion Hotel, Hastings, has been asked to fix the plaque to the wall but it was not known whether this had yet been done.

The president has written to Sid Fox thanking him for the wall plaque and Colin Sinden informed the Meeting that he was very pleased to receive the letter.

Annual Dinner/Dance 1987:

The Chairman has approached Ron Taylor on the matter of being guest speaker at the next Annual/Dinner Dance and this has been agreed.

Badges:

The badges have now been received and 27 have already been sold, together with 4 complimentary as agreed. Everyone has stated how much they like them.

Colin Sinden suggested that the founder members should have their own individual name and 'Founder Member' (in the case of Arthur Coleman - 'Founder') inscribed on the back of their badges at their own expense. This was agreed.

Financial Report:

£118.57 was drawn out of the Trustees Savings Bank to pay the account for badges from Doug Brunwin. £40.50 has been received for sale of badges and two people gave donations of 50p each with their badge money.

A £5 donation has been received from Peter Henderson and one of £8.50 from Bob French.

The Receipt and Pass Books were inspected and approved and the Bank balance now stands at £170.08.

Parbecue:

Parbara Powell telephoned on Monday, 20th May, and suggested dates for the barbecue as 28th June or 5th July, 1986, the first one being preferable. It was decided this should be held on Saturday, 28th June, 1986, at 7pm at 2 St. Helen's Avenue, Hastings. Sausages, chicken drumsticks, beefburgers. Onlons and rolls to be provided. The cost to be provisionally £2 per person.

Sid Powell will again provide some home-made ale but if anything else is required guests should bring their own drink. Guests should also be requested to bring their own glass and, if possible, a chair or stool.

The Chairman is to circulate members regarding the barbecue and replies to be requested by Saturday, 21st June 1986. Cash is to be sent with booking and numbers are to be restricted to 30.

Colin Sinden will again provide coloured lights if at all possible and Esther Carpenter will provide a tent if the weather is unfavourable.

New Members:

In the early days of the Fellowship it was decided to restrict membership to 50, although there are now 26 full members and 26 associate members.

A request has been received from Charlie Damyon to become an associate member and, after much discussion, it was agreed that he should be allowed to join.

Any other business:

None.

Next Committee Meeting:

The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 7th October 1986, at 7-30pm, at 16 Brading Close, Hastings.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chair.

The Meeting was closed at 8-50pm.

Signed: allolenya 10/10/86

Chairman of Meeting